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WELCOME BACK
PANTHERS
Dear Panther:
We hope your summer has given you the opportunity to relax and enjoy the company of family and friends.  This letter contains important information about registration for the 2023-2024 school year.

If you cannot come to school during registration, or if you are NOT planning on returning to JMSS, please phone the school at 519-354-1740 immediately so we can assist with next steps.
When you register, you will be given your timetable, pay the activity fee, physical education uniform, etc.  Summarized below are costs that may be incurred at registration.  All items are to be paid in CASH. Please reach out if you require assistance with this, we are happy to help.
Students will have an opportunity to tour the school after they receive their timetable, to familiarize themselves with the building.
STUDENT VERIFICATION FORM

Enclosed is a printout of your child’s information currently on file.  Please update this document by making all necessary changes on this form, sign it, and bring it with you on registration day.  We must have this document returned as soon as possible to keep our records current.  Also enclosed is CASL Consent Form and on the back the Permission Form for Personal Information.  Please also return this page during Registration.
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STUDENT MEDICAL INFORMATION
As part of our ongoing efforts to meet the needs of all our students we are going through a process to ensure that we have the most relevant and current medical information for your child.  We are required to have a medical plan in place if your child has any of the following medical conditions: Anaphylaxis, Asthma, Diabetes, or any other condition that may place your child in medical peril.
If we have a current plan on file, it may be included in the mailing.  Please take a moment to review the plan and/or take a moment to step into our office on Registration Day or at any time between 7:30 and 2:30 the last week of August to verify its contents.  If a current plan is not included in this mailing, we would ask that you come into the office to verify any information and/or medical plans that we currently have on file.

STUDENT ACCIDENT INSURANCE

Parents should note that The Lambton Kent District School Board does not provide accident insurance for students.  Application forms for student accident insurance covering accidental dental claims, out-of-province hospital coverage, private tuition, disability, and rehabilitation benefits will be distributed to students in early September.  Parents may use these as they see fit.

FEES EXPLANATION

The Ministry has approved the charging of student activity fees as opposed to blanket registration fees that include compulsory course or materials.

The main area of costs that this activity fee will help to cover are those associated with special events, program enhancements and field trips that are not mandatory elements of a course.  Also, a component of this will go to covering the increasing consumable costs associated with co-curricular and extra-curricular activities.

It also at the principal’s discretion to use these monies to help defray the costs of athletics, drama productions, school clubs and student council activities.
Other areas that this activity fee can now go towards, as suggested by the Ministry are:  theme days and undergraduate or student recognition / awards programs. Please review the fee schedule below. 
Activity Fee


$25.00 per student     
Yearbook


$50.00

Yearbook Personalized

$55.00

Physical Education clothing
$30.00 per package ($15.00 shorts & $15.00 t-shirt)


Student Card


FREE       
“Financial consideration will be given to any parent, guardian, or student experiencing financial hardship that may limit a student’s access to participating fully”.                                               

*Locker Rental - Assuring safety and security in the building requires that every student have an assigned locker and that administration have immediate access to each locker if needed.  Students will no longer be able to bring in their own combination locks.  Each student has been assigned a locker and combination.  Only the student and the administration will know the combination.  This information will be attached to their timetable.
SCHOOL CASH ONLINE is available
School Cash Online is a convenient, web-based solution that gives parents/guardians the ability to pay for student items online. Parents/guardians can make payments, print, or view their receipts and their current account history all in real-time. Currently, School Cash Online has been implemented by 48 school boards across Ontario.

Parents/guardians are encouraged to click on the link provided to create an account: https://lkdsb.schoolcashonline.com/
You can connect multiple students to your account; as well, multiple parents/guardians can be connected to an individual student. School staff will add items for your child for payment and indicate whether the item is optional or required. Parents will receive a notification when a new item has been added.  School Cash Online provides multiple payment options, including eCheck (direct withdrawal from your bank account) or “MyWallet” (virtually add funds and reload like a gift card). 
SCHOOL MESSENGER (formerly known as Synervoice)
This service can deliver a wide variety of messages by phone to enhance communication within our school community and improve our emergency preparedness.  We believe that good attendance is an important factor contributing to the academic success of students.  To keep you informed, whenever your child is marked absent from class a phone call will be made to your home phone.  Upon receiving an absence notice, please call the school office or send in a written note to let us know the reason for the absence.  We also use this system to inform you of Parent’s Night, interim reports, and other important information that we believe you would be interested in hearing about to enhance communication and improve the quality of education for your child.
We look forward to seeing you at registration on August 29th.  If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact JMSS at 519-354-1740.
Sincerely

Tiffany Cadotte
Principal
REGISTRATION


John McGregor Secondary School - Library


Tuesday, August 29th, 2023, only


GRADE 9 9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.


Grade 10-12 11:00 a.m.- 5:00 p.m.





Gr


Grad














